Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association

Regular Meeting Minutes

October 2, 2003

Sumner Fire Department

1. Call to Order
The October 2, 2003 meeting of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs’ Association was called to order by President Paul Webb 9:00 a.m.  Those in attendance were:  Alan Predmore, Buckley FD; Kelvin Johnson, PFD; Steve Stringfellow, PCFD #1; Jeff Jensen, TFD; Paul Webb, PCFD #2; Rick Bleecker, PCFD #3; Eric Watson, PCFD #5; Ron Hiraki, PCFD #5; Penny Hulse, PCFD #5; Jarmon, Commissioner PCFD #5; Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8; Bill Steele, PCFD #12; Andy McAfee, PCFD #14; Doug Baldwin, PCFD #14; Bob Vellias, PCFD #17; Jake Doty, PCFD #20; Reggie Romines, PCFD #21; Gary Franz, PCFD #21; Garry Olsen, PCFD #23; Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB; Dic Gribbon, PSCAA; Norma Pancake, PCEMS; Roger Neal, EMSIP; and Recorder Denise Menge.

2. Flag Salute
Gary Franz led the flag salute.

President Webb called for a moment of silence for Don Kovall.

3. Approval of Minutes
It was moved and seconded to approve the September 4, 2003 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.

4. Treasurer’s Report
President Webb stated that Bob Black is absent today, however, he had sent the treasurer’s report to him.  It was moved and seconded to approve the Treasurer’s report.  MOTION CARRIED.  

5. Correspondence
Nothing at this time.

6. Guest Speakers
President Webb stated that there is no program speaker scheduled for today.  Gary Franz suggested talking about the new ordinances the County is working on and asked Wayne Wienholz to discuss this.  Wayne stated the County is working on a new ordinance that would allow for single-family residence structures up to 12 per acre.  Rather than just moving ahead on, they put together a task force called the Urban Design Task Force and he was placed on it.  One of the biggest issues is road width.  They are working through the process and they want a report by the end of this month.  Saturday they will be taking a field trip to Poulsbo, Fircrest Commons and a couple of other similar places to look at layouts, etc.  They are proposing 300 feet long blocks, neighborhood roads, access lane and an alley.  He has asked for consideration of rolled curbs.  They are also looking at 20-foot wide access lanes to be no longer than 150 feet without an emergency turn around.  The major problem is that our standard state is roads must be a minimum of 24 feet wide with no parking.  Even if we have no parking posted, we are still finding that there are vehicles parking in these areas and there is no way to enforce the no parking.  Discussion followed.  Another issue is not being able to ladder these structures properly.  We will be requesting non combustible sidings, limit the wood trim, aluminum frame windows versus plastic, limit soffet vents, etc.  Gary Franz stated that Wayne did a great job presenting fire prevention issues to the panel.  There are three areas to discuss: 1. Whether or not sprinkling mitigates; 2. What is our bottom line stand on road widths; and 3. Ten feet width between structures with fire resistive construction.  Roger Neal stated we can use Northwest Landing to our benefit as it is a sprinklered development and it must be profitable as they are still continuing to build there.  President Webb stated we need to get the group together to put together an expert opinion.  Wayne stated that it is needed by next Wednesday night as that is when the first draft is due.  President Webb encouraged everyone to go back to their County Council representatives and inform them this process needs to be slowed down so pertinent information can be given to them and also ask why the Fire Chiefs were not included on this task force.  Discussion followed.  Gary Franz made a motion that the position of the Pierce County Fire Chiefs minimum base line be a minimum of 24-foot wide roads, 13D sprinkler systems and fire resistive construction where setbacks are inside ten feet.  Andy McAfee seconded the motion.  Discussion followed.  Wayne suggested an amendment to 28 feet road widths with parking on one side.  Paul stated it would be better if we take an advisory vote to take as direction for this issue but still give this to the expert group to give an opinion.  Reggie asked if this would stop any negotiating power.  The next meeting for this issue is next Wednesday at 7:00 p.m. at the County Annex.  President Webb asked if there was any more discussion on this issue.  Bill Jarmon stated it would be good to have the definitions defined.  President Webb asked for the motion to be clarified.  Gary Franz stated the minimums are 24 feet width for roads, fire resistive construction and 13D sprinklers.  MOTION CARRIED.

7. Amercian Red Cross
Nothing at this time.

8. Department of Emergency Management
Paul asked Jeff if he had any information on Homeland Security.  Jeff stated the time line was extended a little so Steve’s staff would have time to evaluate the information turned in.  Andy McAfee stated there is a meeting on Monday, the 13th at 2:00 at DEM for all committee chairs.

Wayne reported for Steve Bailey regarding the new building for the EOC.  The due diligence contract was up the day before yesterday.  Apparently it may need a new roof and they have asked for a thirty-day extension to research that further.

9. EMS
Norma distributed a flyer on Terrorism training.  Application is available at the following website: www.terrorism.com.  She also distributed a flyer for a workshop for Prehospital Needs Grant Application.

10. Fire Marshal
Wayne thanked everyone for the moment of silence for Don Kovall.  He was diagnosed with cancer within the last year.  He will be sorely missed.

Wayne stated a job offer was made to Mike Patti.  He will start on October 13th.

The burn bas is still on.  The latest moisture stats for 1000 hour fuels is just above 20 as of 9/30.  He doesn’t think the burn ban will be lifted for another couple of weeks.  He would like to go ahead and lift the recreational burn ban, however; not publicize it much so as not to cause confusion.

11. State Chiefs/Western Chiefs
Jeff stated the legislative meetings are still on around the State.  The Fire Authority issue is coming out as number one priority.

12. PS Clean Air Agency
Dic Gribbon stated to just let him know if anyone needs pamphlets for outdoor burning to include with calls, etc.  Also, he was on vacation and when he came back he had numerous reports for unlawful fires.  The reports being received have less and less information in the body of the report.  They need to know where violations exist.  If forwarding a report to PSCAA, need to know the specifics to determine the violations.  Please let your people know that when they are completing these reports they need to be more specific in the narrative so they know what to site for.

13. Pierce County Fire Commissioners
Bill Jarmon stated there is no meeting this month as they are holding their annual conference.

Andy McAfee stated L&I has a new version of the 305 standards as of the end of July.  There have been some changes with the hearing standard having most of the major changes.  He encouraged everyone to get copies.

Andy McAfee introduced his new Assistant Chief – Doug Baldwin.

14. EMS
Nothing at this time.

15. Training
Nothing at this time.

16. Education Committee – Speaker/Training Opportunity

Nothing at this time.

17. Program/Speaker Committee

Alan Predmore stated he does not have anything scheduled for next month as of yet.  If anyone has any ideas, suggestions, etc. please e-mail him.

Paul Webb stated that since he’s been the President of the Association, he has not been involved with this committee.  He would like to get one or two other people to help Alan out.

18. Legislative Caucus Committee
President Webb stated he is trying to get one together on the West side this year and have not as of yet.  He would like to still put on a program even if there are no issues to get with the legislators on.  This is something that still needs to be done.

19. Nominating Committee
Andy McAfee stated the current officers in their current slate are willing to serve again.  President Webb asked if anyone is interested in running for a position that nominations are now open:


President:

Paul Webb


Vice President:
Alan Predmore


Secretary:

Wayne Wienholz


Treasurer:

Bob Black


Trustee 1:

Andy McAfee
 and Gary Franz


Trustee 2:

Merle Frank

Nominations are closed.  Election will be held at the next meeting.

20. Banquet Committee – Awards Committee
Wayne stated this will be held at the Elk’s again this year on December 4th at 8:00 p.m.  Entertainment will be the Rogers High School Jazz Ensemble.  Andy asked if we are doing anything financial for Rogers?  Wayne stated he is not sure at this time.

21. Audit Committee

Nothing at this time.

22. Fire Benefit Charge Committee

Nothing at this time.

23. County Code (Road/LID) Committee

Nothing at this time.

24. Emergency Management Committee

Andy reported there were two DNR fires in the County, one on the South side of Mt. Rainier and one on the North Side of Rainier in Carbonado.  We sent tenders from our area.  There have been no real mobilizations as of yet.  Zone 8 will be meeting soon.

25. Unfinished Business
Nothing at this time.

26. New Business
Paul Webb stated he would like to appoint a committee to review the Tactical Operations Manual.  This a great training document that has been in place for about ten years and was updated about five years ago and it is need of another update.  He has asked Reggie to appoint someone from District 21 and that person will head and form this committee.  Andy McAfee stated he is not interested in being on this committee, but after being involved with the MCI plan update, this committee needs to look at terminology and be consistent.  Paul stated there was a huge problem last time it was updated with the format because part was in publisher and part in Word, etc.  He has talked to Bob about looking at pooling secretarial staff to work on this and/or hiring it out to have it keyed in so that it is all in one program and more easily updated in the future.

Reggie asked who we could send a letter to at the County regarding any issues that would affect the fire service to contact the PCFCA, etc.  Wayne stated either the Executive or the Council, depends on the issue.  Andy stated we need to be involved in the community plan development process.  Wayne stated that would be Chip Vincent.  Reggie made a motion to send a letter on PCFCA letterhead to Executive Ladenburg and the County Council that when there are any issues affecting life and safety that they notify the PCFCA.  Rick Bleecker seconded the motion.  MOTION CARRIED.

27. Good of the Order
Paul Webb stated the Firefighter Memorial is being held at the L&I building in Tumwater.  He encouraged people to attend and asked if there is someone willing to organize and coordinate a convoy.  Gary Franz stated he will coordinate that and asked everyone planning on attending to meet at Station 2-1 at 8:30.

Garry Olsen, new Fire Chief for PCFD #23 stated he has been asked to put together a Juvenile Fire Setter program and wants to know if anyone can point him in the right direction.  Roger Neal stated the Scouts have a great guideline, he will get him the contact information.

Alan Predmore stated he is trying to put together a tour of fire stations for City Council members.  If you have a facility that was built within the last ten years and would be willing to open it up on a Saturday for part of the tour, please send him an e-mail.  It was suggested he talk to Rick Bleecker regarding what not to do.

Andy McAfee stated their Hazard Mitigation plan will hopefully be approved next week.  He is willing to share this document if anyone is interested.

28. Adjournment
There being no further business, it was moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  MOTION CARRIED.  The meeting adjourned at 10:53 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Denise Menge

Recording Secretary

The next meeting is November 6, 2003 at PCFD #3 – University Place beginning at 9:00 a.m.
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